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The Word awoke us from the lethargy which had robbed us of our hope. 
The Word became a path in the jungle, 

a decision on the farm, unity among workers, 
and a Star for those few who can inspire dreams. 
ï from Julia Esquivel, ñThose Who Saw the Star,ò 
Threatened with Resurrection: Prayers and Poems 

from an Exiled Guatemalan,  
(Elgin, Illinois: Brethren Press, 1982). 

Life-giving Lord, through Your grace, You blessed our world with a Word, with the 
Word, with the Word that became flesh and dwelt among us. 
    But somehow, at this exceedingly significant season of the year, it seems that  
    Your Word has been uttered as a whisper. 
         Do not allow Your Word of hope to be muffled by the pain of a pandemic,  
          or by the pandemonium of politicians, or by the thundering silence of  
          loneliness. 
               Guard us from the artificial words of advertisers enticing us to purchase  
  particular products . . . and protect us from words that are employed only 
  to hurt and inhibit, to intimidate and manipulate. 
Instead, as we prepare to celebrate Your birth, invade every area of our lives with 
Your Word. 
    Open our ears to hear Your Word, so that we may recognize Your voice in the 
     hymns that we sing, through our quiet moments in prayer, and through the cries 
     of the suffering. 
         Broaden our vision to see Your Word, so that we may discern Your presence 
         wherever love triumphs over hatred, wherever hope overcomes despair, and 
 wherever peace prevails over hostility. 
      Awaken us with Your Word, so that we may reflect Your light in every 
              corner of the worldôs darkness . . . so that we may join You in beating 
      swords into plowshares . . . And so that we may pursue the day where all 
      creation will live in harmony. 
Inspire us through Your Word, so that we would dare to join the shepherds in  
making the journey to see what You are making known to us. 
    Refashion us through Your Word, so that Your Word would permeate our 
    conversations, influence our actions, and empower us to participate in the work of 
    the Wonderful Counselor and the Prince of peace. 
         Transform us through Your Word, 
     so that we may share Your grace and love with all people . . . 
  and if we cannot share Your grace and love with all people, then let us 
  seek to widen our circle and love a few more people than we did before 
       and if we canôt even do that all year long, then help us at least to do it 
       in this Advent season, through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 
 
May God bless you with an extraordinary encounter with the Word, 
tom 
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Continued on page 4 

άTis the Season to be Jollyéó  

Jolly?  Really!  How can we be jolly when COVID is out of  

control, when we couldnôt see family at Thanksgiving, when 

people have lost jobs and are going hungry, and while we canôt 

travel anywhere safely? Christmas celebrations donôt look much 

better either.  

Yes, all of the above may be true; however, Hope, Peace, Joy, 

and Love are right before us during this season of Advent when 

we await the birth of a tiny baby on Christmasð certainly reason 

enough to be jolly.  

Turning to us at NCCC, we have many reasons to be jolly. You 

members have helped us balance our budget for the year, and 

several of you have upped your pledges for 2021. While COVID 

remains a challenge, vaccines are on the horizon. Distribution  

remains a challenge, but we can look ahead to the new yea to the 

time when we can all meet again. Keep in mind the wonderful 

job Pastor Tom has done connecting us to YouTube with timely 

sermons and well-thought out services we can view either on the 

church website or on YouTube. Credit goes to our amazing tech 

crew that works each Saturday morning to make Sunday viewing 

possible. Donôt forget ZOOM, a wonderful tool for Board and  

Committee meetings as well as informal chats.  

To continueðContributions for our parking lot renovation  

exceeded our Governing Boardôs expectations. We on the Board 

were asked to contribute first and then state our case to all of 

you. You responded.  

Our office manager, Rees§, has kept you informed with  

timely, well-composed, colorful bulletins each week along with 

our monthly Messenger, full of many worthwhile items going on. 

Hopefully, you are all reading these and printing out if possible. 

The church website is almost complete. Now, items can be  

posted each week so the outside world knows what weôre doing.  
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On the mission side, the postponed spring Portage Path Book 

Fair succeeded this fall with your monetary assistance again in 

purchasing 244 books, which were recently delivered to the 

school to be handed out to the K-5 students. You also have 

once again donated to the Akron Interfaith Immigration  

Advocates program, providing needed clothing items for 50 

immigrant families in the North Hill area. (You can still donate 

on December 1 & 3 at the church between 11:00 a.m.ð1:00 

p.m.)  In addition, you have the opportunity to provide money 

for a needy family at Case CLC for items for a family with 

three children and one on the way. The mother had to quit her 

job in order to conduct remote learning for her children during 

this pandemic. When asked if NCCC would take part in the 

schoolôs Adopt-a-Family program, our Mission Committee 

stepped up and volunteered.  Now they have issued a call for 

shoppers from our church to purchase items the children want 

and need this Christmas. (Their lists and more details about the 

program are on page 5.)  

Also this month, a gift of $45 will help in the purchase of 30 

Acme gift cards (in place of Christmas baskets) to be delivered 

to the family names given to us by Gennesaret.  

For all your generosity, we offer a huge THANK YOU. These 

are enough reasons to be jolly, making December a time of joy. 

We are grateful for your efforts on behalf of our church and 

others during the 9 months of COVID. ñTis the season to be 

jollyò and thankful for the blessings of our church family and 

for the birth of a baby born in Bethlehem so long ago.  

With peace, joy and love to all,  

Nancy Williams, 

Governing Board President 
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CASE CLCðADOPT-A-FAMILY PROJECT 
While the Mission Committee was not able to host a book fair at Case CLC this 
year, NCCC has been asked to adopt-a-family for Christmas.  Our family has three 
boys and a baby girl on the way. Now, we hope four volunteers will shop for the 
family.  If youôd like to order something online or buy it in person, here are their 
wish lists: 
     

    Robert, 8 years old, 3rd grade, Wants Pokemon watch or headphones, needs a 
    Pokemon full-sized comforter and clothing size 10/12. 
      Jaffontae, 6 years old, 1st grade, would like anything to do with the Power 
    Rangers and needs clothing size 7/8, shoes size 1 
    Jay'Vaughn, 3 years old, anything Blues Clues or Mickey Mouse, needs T- 
    shirts/clothes size 4/5 
    baby girl, needs blankets, long sleeve onesies, diapers, anything for a newborn 
 

We need to deliver the gifts to Case CLC by 12/6. If you want to shop for a child 
or buy something on the list please call Lev at 330-666-1977  or 330-328-8302. 

The Mission Committee, 
with the help of Tim  
Meyer, got together 
Sunday, November 15th, 
and put the name of each 
child, into the book the 
student requested. 

Though we werenôt able 
to hand out the books in 
typical book fair fashion, 
Shelley Kennedy, the 
school counselor who 
worked with us  
throughout the project, 
made sure each book 
made it to the child who 
requested it.  As you can 
see from her thank you 
note, the fair was a  
success.   

Portage Path CLC  
Book Fair  

2020  


